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  Newark / Essex County Joint
Workforce Development Board/ One Stop Partners 
Nanina’s in the Park
Belleville, NJ

Minutes from Meeting: December 10, 2018
Attendees:  Aleksandra Adamczyk, Lauren Agnew, Mary Alexander, Tameka Allen, Michael Andreas*, Eva Anochi, Marsha Armstrong, Robert Asaro-Angelo, Jasmyne Beckford , Kelli Bell-Taylor, Amina Bey, Nela Blanco, Sandra Bleckman, Joyce Bryant*, Mitch Cahn, Apryl Caldwell, Al Qadr Camillo, Jean Carter, Allyson Carvajal, Ida Chimbay, Mitra Choudhury, Art Cifelli*, Fatima Cole, Monique Collins-Brooks, Ivelise Cordero, Evanthia Corrado, Kwa Dasent, Robert Diehl*, Joseph DiVincenzo, Melissa Dorlean, Tom Eastwick*, Nicole Fields, Keisha Flemming, Jason Frazier, Andrew Gaffney, Barbara George-Johnson, Ethel Gilbert, Danny Denise Gonzalez, Robin Guarino, Chip Hallock, Dexter Hendricks, Diane Hill, Stacie Hillsman, Angela Hooper-Menifield, Keisha Jeffries, Davetta Lane, Nereida Lombardi, , Jackie Lue Raia, Beverly Lynn, Tammi Marshall, William McDaniel, Donna Mcknight, Elizabeth McLilly*, Wendy Melendez*, Michael Miller, Orlando Mingo, Betty Mirda, Julius Montford, Jeanetta Muhammad, Rahaman Muhammad, Morris Murray, Sweet Nieves, Jodi Odeneye, Amanze Okere, Sam Okparaeke, Joy Olagbegi, Eric Pennington, Stephany Porter, Anthony Puglisi, Tom Puryear, Anibal Ramos*, Josephine Richardson, Charlie Rosa, Shakira Plumb, Qadriyyah Saku, Janine Schaeffer, Marc Schweitzer, Farag Seiam, Mahesh Shah, Rebecca Shulman, Frank Smallwood, Lynn Sternstein, Bhavna Tailor, Willie Tolbert*, Margaret Tyson*, Chike Uzoka*, Jessica Valle, Della Walker, Jr., Camille Warren, David Weiner*, Howard Weiss, Sonja Williams, Shanequa Wilson, Tanya Wright, Gracie Ye, Rasheedah Zigad, Russ Zimmerman, 
*Essex WDB members

Welcome and Introduction

Sam Oparaeke welcomed everyone and thanked all the WDB members on the great job they have done. He stated that going forward they plan to have more workshops to get the word out about the services that we provide. 

Willie Tolbert, Essex County Vice Chair extended holiday greetings to everyone and stated that going forward they will be reaching out to the thousands of small businesses in Essex County and want to make sure that they are all aware of the resources that are available to them
Minutes from the last meeting of the Essex WDB in September and One Stop Partners in November were approved.
Amina Bey stated that Mayor Baraka could not be here but Rahaman Muhammad is here to give greetings. She also thanked the Commissioner of Labor for his availability during the staff development training retreat and that was well attended by the State, and where they provided technical assistance. 
Rahaman Muhammad thanked the team at Essex County and Amina Bey and her Newark team. He extended holiday greetings to everyone and thanked the WDB members for their participation as well as the Commissioner of Labor for coming out to this event. 

Sam then introduced Anibal Ramos as his mentor and said that the Workforce Development Board would not be where it is without him. He stated that Anibal gave him support and the ability to accomplish the work of the Board. 

Anibal Ramos thanked Sam and stated that back 17 years ago when he joined the Essex County family he had the honor of having both Amina and Sam work for him and he saw back then the characteristics that is evident today as they are two of the best boards in the state. He remembered back when the Essex County and Newark WDB would not communicate at all. He stated that the benefits are the joint committees and the planning around resources as well as joint training and retreats. We are at near historic low unemployment rates. The Department also includes the Division of Welfare and those clients as well are near historic low levels. Even with these, there are still some significant challenges, for instance Medicaid rolls are increasing, families need access to low cost quality health care, and higher wages and affordable housing. He then thanked the WDB members and the staff.  

Sam introduced the Commissioner of Labor as someone who has full knowledge of the system and has listened to everyone’s ideas. 
Robert Asaro-Angelo, Commissioner stated that he has gone around the state listening and the Department is now in the process of culture busting. The conversations that he has been having will lead to changes that will improve the system. Even though there is low unemployment they will continue career pathways with employers leading the way. He also stated he is very privileged to be in the company of the Harry Wheeler award winner, Howard Weiss. He stated that he is still in the process of visiting all the One-Stops and that he still has five (5) more to go that he hopes to get to shortly.
Most of you are aware of the work they have been doing on apprenticeships. Since Jan 2018 there have been 101 new registered apprenticeship programs, hired two thousand sixty-five (2065) new apprenticeships and issued nine hundred twenty-six (926) certificates of completion. They are pledging over four (4) million dollar to grow the apprenticeship department in NJ. They also seek to increase diversity with youth, veterans and disabled and provide them with greater access to apprenticeship programs. At the last SETC meeting they signed a MOU with the US Department of Labor to have access to their database on apprenticeships. They also signed an agreement with the German American Chamber of Commerce to form a closer working relationship to get the best opportunities. In conjunction with the Department of Education, apprenticeship was added as a positive outcome on the school performance report.  He also stated that the GSETA has recently formed its own apprenticeship committee. He promised that going forward they will be as open, transparent and collaborative as possible. 
Joseph N. DiVincenzo extended greetings to everyone and thanked the staff of both Newark and Essex County. He then went on the thank Art Cifelli, Chair of the Essex County Workforce Development Board, and Anibal Ramos, Director of Citizen Services. He continued that there are still people out there that need our help. Even though the economy is doing well overall, the inner city is still struggling with high unemployment. He finished with lets do the right thing and help people. 

Art Cifelli, extended holiday greetings and stated that hopefully going forward we will get an increase in the minimum wage. He stated a lot of good things will happen in the near future with Joe D. and Mayor Baraka at the helm. 

Amina stated that all the minutes, schedule, report are in the packet. She then introduced a new Chair of the Newark Policy Committee, Barbara George Johnson, where they are now looking to planning and programming to make sure the right policies are being put in place. They are looking at the eco systems of policy for the Department of Health, EPA, and Department of Labor.  

Joint Committee Reports:

Literacy Committee (Lynn Sternstein & Tanya Wright)
Lynn Sternstein thanked the committee members and stated that the Literacy Committee has strengthened its relationship with both the Newark and Essex County One Stops. The committee relies on close communication between primary literacy stakeholders such as NJALL, SCALES, DVRS, and literacy providers. This past year much attention has been devoted to the changes to the testing that is going to take place July 1st. We have been analyzing and reviewing the different options and costs involved with these changes.  

Business and Economic Development Committee (Mitch Cahn & Willie Tolbert)
Mitch Cahn stated that this past year the committee worked very hard on getting and giving feedback on the apprenticeship programs. They committee has given meaningful feedback on how the Talent Development system can be improved. The committee has made significant progress on the content library, whose purpose is to promote all the programs available to other stakeholders in the community. The goal for next year is to get as many Essex County residents as possible hired at the American Dream project and then to use that success to sell our labor pool to other large scale labor projects.   
Disability Committee (Rebecca Shulman & Elizabeth Davis) 
Rebecca Shulman thanked all the committee members for their dedication and hard work. This committee had their third annual Employer Recognition Event this past October and it was very successful. Three (3) local employers were honored for their commitment to hiring people with disabilities. This year the event was held in October in order to coincide with Disability Employment Awareness Month. Rebecca thanked Sandra Bleckman of the Retail Hospitality Talent Network for all her hard work in assisting with this event. 
Youth Investment Council (Apryl Caldwell & Jasmyne Beckford)

Apryl Caldwell stated that there were several changes to the YIC, one of which was that Jasmyne Beckford is the new co-chair representing Newark. Apryl thanked Sonia Williams, former co-chair for all her hard work for the past several years. They decided to have meetings monthly in the mornings and afternoons and the updated schedule is in the packet. The YIC also launched the “YIC Closet” that allows young individuals who do not have clothes for a job interview to get them. There will be a ribbon cutting early next year. The extended thanks to the committee members for their continued hard work. 

Welfare to Work Committee (David Weiner)
David Weiner thanked everyone in the committee for their participation. He also stated that although the unemployment rate is low it doesn’t mean it will stay low. 
One-Stop Committee (Howard Weiss)

Howard Weiss walked everyone through the items in the packet, which included the One Stop Status Report, and this committee has met every month for the past ten years. 
Sam Okparaeke closed the meeting by thanking all the volunteer board and committee members. He stated that they have accomplished a lot this year and going forward resources will continue to be strained and asked for their continued participation and support. He also thanked his staff. 
Adjournment

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 

                         

 NEXT MEETING DATE:   Essex WDB March 25, 2019
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